Transport for NSW



Sydney Harbour Bridge Cycleway Ramp

Have your say We would like to work more night shifts each week - so we can finish night work faster

Dear Resident/Business operator

Transport for NSW is delivering a new bike ramp and cycle path from the Sydney Harbour Bridge cycleway to the bike network in Milsons Point. For safety reasons and to minimise the impact on the local road network, we will need to do some construction activities at night. You have received this letter as your home or business may be affected by noise from our night work.

Working at night

We have approval to work two nights per week, with no more than six nights per month. Based on this, night work will be required for about 9 months from February to October 2025. We understand night work can be disruptive, so to minimise the impact on local residents, we propose to increase the number of weekly night shifts to reduce the overall duration by 3 months, finishing the majority of night work in July 2025, weather permitting.

What this means for you

We propose to:

- carry out night work for up to 4 nights per week from 6pm to 7am (generally Monday to Thursday), for two consecutive weeks, followed by one week off between February and July 2025
- work no more than 12 nights in a month
- reduce the duration of night work from nine months to six months.

We would:

- plan to complete the noisiest work by midnight
- manage noise on site wherever possible like turning off machinery when not in use
- monitor noise so we can manage potential impacts and adjust our work if required
- keep the community informed of our schedule via email notifications
- avoid working nights on weekends or public holidays, wherever possible.

Benefits of the proposal to you

- Reduces the duration of the night work by 3 months, weather permitting
- Returns a number of temporarily removed parking spaces to the community sooner
- Results in less disruption for the rest of 2025
- Reduces the overall amount of noisy night shifts

- Reduces our impact on local traffic including motorists, pedestrians and cyclists
- Reduces the long-term impact of our work on businesses both large and small which operate along Alfred Street South and Lavender Streets.

Tell us what you think

We are seeking endorsement from the majority of impacted residents and businesses before we proceed with increasing the number of nights we work between February and July 2025.

Please scan the QR code and complete the online survey by 5pm Sunday 2 February 2025.



Next steps

If the majority of impacted residents support this proposal, the new night work schedule will start in February 2025. Further detail on the different types of activities planned during this time is provided below.

If supported, we would proactively make respite offers to individual impacted households, subject to further noise investigations, assessments and eligibility. If you or a member of your household has any special

circumstances we should be aware of, please contact us.

We encourage you to tell us what you think. Please note if we don't hear from you, we will consider your position neutral and that you do not object to the proposal.

Upcoming construction activities

Work will start on the following key construction activities from February 2025:

- installing the cycle ramp concrete columns
- installing the cycle ramp steel bridge sections
- removing and relocating a section of the Sydney Harbour Bridge parapet where the new ramp will connect to the existing cycleway
- relocating the Lavender Street roundabout Canary Date Palm Tree to St Leonards Park
- undergrounding the low voltage power lines along Alfred Street South and Lavender Street
- starting work along Alfred Street South to build the new bike lane, pedestrian pathways and pedestrian crossings, upgrading the Lavender Street roundabout and laying new asphalt on road.

Further information

If you have any questions about this proposal, or the planned work or the project, please contact us on **1800 581 595** or sydneyharbourbridgeprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

The Sydney Harbour Bridge Cycleway Ramp team



Translating and interpreting service

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on **131 450** and ask them to call us on **1300 997 858.**

transport.nsw.gov.au Page 2 of 2